
Community Education Board Report 
May 2018 Report 

Lisa Lawston 

Youth Enrichment: 
● Glee Club (3-6th):  24 participants.  The Glee Club performed at the annual Elementary 

Spring Concert which was held on May 10. 
● Youth Dance (prek-6th):  78 participants.  The Youth Dance performance was held on 

Saturday, May 5 at 10am.  A special thank you to Michelle Erickson, Jill Rasmussen, 
Mary Gutknecht, Morgan Vitse, Cora Bauer, Alyssa Thelen, Lauren Lawston, Chloe 
Bunke, Abi and Yosi, Jenna Meyer, Olivia Hoff, Julia Maynard, Christina Scaife, Jenni 
Bunke, Terri and Bev Benson!  We sold 462 tickets between 2 shows. The girls did such 
a marvelous job both on stage and off! Some of the girls performed in up to 3 different 
dances which required costume and make up changes. The show was a huge success 
and I was very proud of the girls!  

 
Youth Recreation: 

● Spring soccer has been a huge hit! We are very grateful to the R-P Booster Club for their 
donation to the soccer program of $1,000. We had 109 students register for soccer, 
which meant we needed to purchase additional soccer balls (all different sizes for prek to 
6th grade), goals and cones. A huge thank you to Jen Hengel for her leadership and for 
all the volunteer coaches! 

 
Summer sign up is underway! We held our open house on Saturday, May 12th from 9-11 am in 
conjunction with the City of Rushford for their swimming pool and season pass sign up. It was 
very well attended and below are the numbers as of May 15, 2018. 
 
Youth Summer Recreation: (as of 5/15/2018) 

● Spring Youth Soccer 109 
● 10U Baseball 27 
● 12U Baseball 12 
● 14U Baseball 11 
● 12U Softball 25 
● Rookie Baseball 20 
● Pigtail Softball 14 
● Tee-Ball Session I 9 
● Tee-Ball Session II 13 
● Ball Basics Session I 17 
● Ball Basics Session II 20 
● PreK-1st Grade Summer Basketball Camp 18 
● 2-6th Grade Girls Summer Basketball Camp 24 
● 2-6th Grade Boys Summer Basketball Camp 33 
● Summer Track and Field Camp 54 
● 8-12th Grade Volleyball Camp #1 4 
● 9-12th Grade Volleyball Camp #2 2 
● 9-12th Grade Volleyball Camp #3 JK Elite 3 
● 6-8th Grade Volleyball Camp #3 JK Advanced 3 
● Youth Golf 17 
● Palestra Soccer Camp 16 
● Palestra Soccer Camp 5-8th Grade 4 
● Summer Soccer K-2nd Grade 20 
● Summer Soccer 3-8th Grade 23 
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Youth Summer Enrichment: 
● Hunter’s Safety Class 13 
● Summer Dance Workshop 10 
● Horse Appreciation I (full) 8 
● Horse Appreciation II (full) 8 
● Horse Appreciation III 4 
● August Horse Camp 5 
● Sole Sisters 8 
● Summer Art Camp 1-5th Grade 17 
● Summer Advanced Art Camp 7 
● Lego Robotics I (full) 12 
● Lego Robotics II 4 
● Lego Robotics III 3 
● Summer Science K-2nd Grade 7 

 
Adult Enrichment: 

● Permit to Carry Classes:  Ongoing 
● Take a Trip to the Horse Races: Canterbury Park 3 
● Wood Pallet Sign April Class 10 
● Wood Pallet Sign May Class 11 

 
Adult Recreation: 

● Jackie Goyette continues to teach the Barre exercise class. Her last class is on 
Thursday, May 17th.  

● Summer:  Water Aerobics:  7 so far.  We need 12 minimum to hold the class.  
 
Kids’ Club Highlights: 

● Average morning numbers for April:  13 
● Average afternoon numbers for April: 29 
● Registration is open for summer Kids’ Club.  We are still receiving registrations for the 

summer. 
 
Summer Returning and New Staff: 
Returning Staff:  

Youth Rec: 
● Andrea Larson 
● Dani Kingsley 
● Nick Hoff 
● Blake Lea 
● Jordan Aug 
● Sarah Black-Meyer 
● Morgan Vitse 
● Halen Schwendinger 
● Allison Oian 

 
New Summer Staff (pending School Board Approval) 
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● Ethan Anderson (Rec and Kids Club) 
● Nicole Blagsvedt (Kids Club) 
● Landon Skalet (Rec) 
● Ben Ansell (Rec) 

 
Returning Summer Staff:  

Kids’ Club: 
● Mary Gutknecht 
● Amanda Miller 
● Dani Kingsley 
● Jordan Honken 
● Austin O’Hare 
● Nick Hoff 
● Kjersta Lind 
● Andrea Larson 
● Ashley Agrimson 
● Abby Wieser 
● Ali Meldahl 
● Tovah Schroeder 
● Morgan Vitse 
● Alyssa Thelen 
● Lauren Lawston 
● Cora Bauer 

  
Lille By Preschool: 

● We are currently at 65 registrations for next school year so far.  
● Current preschool classes are going well.  A special thank you to Johnson Rolling Acres 

for hosting the preschoolers for their annual field trip which was at the end of April.  The 
weather was beautiful this year and the kids had a wonderful time! 

● Preschool Graduation will be on Wednesday, May 30th at 6:30 P.M. in the auditorium. 
 
ECFE: 

● Classes are going well on both Monday evenings and Friday mornings.  ECFE will hold 
their last class of the year at Creekside Park.  Students will have the opportunity to play 
with their friends, play with chalk and bubbles, and have a small treat.  

● The annual Daddy/Daughter Dance was April 22 from noon-2 P.M.  There were 70 girls 
that brought their dads!  It was a very successful event.  Special thank you to Sarah 
B-Meyer for coordinating the event and Amanda Miller for all her assistance!  

 
Grant Information:   We received a Literacy Grant of 150 books from Southern Minnesota 
Initiative Foundation to promote early literacy! 


